

Our ref

Funding for Innovation Bid

Contact

Don McLure

Email

don.mclure@derby.gov.uk

Tel

01332 643377

Fax

Minicom

01332 640666

Date

Friday 16 February 2018

Dear Colleagues

Department for Transport

FUNDING FOR INNOVATION: CONNECTED VEHICLE DATA

This letter is in relation to the application for funding for the DfT competition highlighted above.

As Section 151 Officer for the Authority, I can confirm that I am confident for the bid to be submitted and considered. Should we be successful, I can confirm that Derby City accepts liability for any additional costs over the Department's agreed contribution and any spend after 31 March 2019 will be managed by the authority.

I trust this provides a high level of confidence that Derby City Council are fully committed to the delivery of this project, contributing a total of £5,136 to make the best use of this opportunity. We also have a commitment from our partner Vaisala Ltd to contribute £4,723.40 in kind towards the project, as well as from ISS, a contribution of £2,625 towards the hardware required. This offers a total local contribution of £12,484

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

We look forward to hearing the outcome of this bid.

Yours sincerely

Mullure

Don McLure

Interim Strategic Director of Corporate Resources

Organisation & Governance | The Council House, Corporation Street, Derby, DE1 2FS | www.derby.gov.uk

